
  
 

 
 

 

To: Mr. Luis Miguel SORIA CÉSPEDES  

gerencia@federacionecuestre.cl  

 

Lausanne, 12 December 2019 

 

Dear Mr. President, 

 

As you know the postponement of the 2019 Endurance Pan American 

Championships to May 2020 was pending on a decision from the FEI Board. 

 

The Board during the meeting in December decided not to postpone the 

Championships due to the current unstable political situation in Chile as well as 

due to the fact that by postponing to 2020 the championship would be in breach 

of the Endurance 2020 Rules. 

 

This was not an easy decision to take and I hope you can understand the reasons. 

 

From our side we would like very much to see an application from Chile to host 

the FEI Endurance Pan American Championship in 2023.  

 

I take this opportunity to wish you and all the Chilean Endurance community a 

Merry Christmas and a wonderful 2020. 

 

Thank you.  

 

Kind Regards.  

 
Manuel Bandeira de Mello 

FEI Director Endurance and Driving 
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